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USDA’s Conservation Reserve Program 
Grasslands Signup 
Farmers and ranchers may apply to enroll grasslands in the 
Conservation Reserve Program (CRP) Grasslands signup. The 
signup runs through May 15.  

Through CRP Grasslands, participants retain the right to conduct 
common grazing practices, such as haying, mowing or harvesting 
seed from the enrolled land. Timing of some activities may be 
restricted by the primary nesting season of birds. 

Participants will receive an annual rental payment and may receive 
up to 50 percent cost-share for establishing approved conservation 
practices. The duration of the CRP contract is either 10 or 15 years. 
FSA will rank applications using a number of factors including 
existence of expiring CRP land, threat of conversion or 
development, existing grassland, and predominance of native 
species cover, and cost. 

The 2018 Farm Bill set aside 2 million acres for CRP Grassland 
enrollment. CRP is one of the largest conservation programs at 
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To find county office locations, 
program information, and 
more visit the new 
Farmers.gov portal 

USDA. CRP marks its 35-year anniversary in 2020 with 22 million 
acres currently enrolled. 

For more information or to enroll in CRP Grasslands, contact your 
local FSA county office or visit fsa.usda.gov/crp. To locate your 
local FSA office, visit farmers.gov/service-locator. 

 
Report Noninsured Crop Disaster 
Assistance Program (NAP) Losses 
The Noninsured Crop Disaster Assistance Program (NAP) provides 
financial assistance to producers of non-insurable crops when low 
yields, loss of inventory, or prevented planting occur due to natural 
disasters including freeze, hail, excessive moisture, excessive wind 
or hurricanes, flood, excessive heat and qualifying drought 
(includes native grass for grazing), among others. 

Eligible producers must have purchased NAP coverage for 2020 
crops. A notice of loss must be filed the earlier of 15 days of the 
occurrence of the disaster or when losses become apparent or 15 
days of the final harvest date. 

Producers of hand-harvested crops and certain perishable crops 
must notify FSA within 72 hours of when a loss becomes apparent. 

Eligible crops must be commercially produced agricultural 
commodities for which crop insurance is not available, including 
perennial grass forage and grazing crops, fruits, vegetables, 
mushrooms, floriculture, ornamental nursery, aquaculture, turf 
grass, ginseng, honey, syrup, bioenergy, and industrial crops. 

For more information on NAP, contact your local FSA office or visit 
fsa.usda.gov/nap. 

 

 
Agriculture Risk Coverage and Price Loss Coverage 
Enrollment for 2020 
USDA’s Farm Service Agency (FSA) encourages agricultural producers to enroll now in the 
Agriculture Risk Loss (ARC) and Price Loss Coverage (PLC) programs. The deadline to enroll for 
the 2020 crop year is June 30, 2020. By enrolling soon, producers can beat the rush as the 
deadline nears. 

FSA offices have multiple programs competing for the time and attention of our staff.  Because of 
the importance and complexities of the ARC and PLC programs; and to ensure FSA meets your 
program delivery expectations, please do not wait to start the enrollment process. Contact your FSA 
county office and make an appointment soon to ensure your elections are made and contracts 
signed well ahead of the deadline. 

ARC and PLC provide financial protections to farmers from substantial drops in crop prices or 
revenues and are vital economic safety nets for most American farms. 

The programs cover the following commodities: barley, canola, large and small chickpeas, corn, 
crambe, flaxseed, grain sorghum, lentils, mustard seed, oats, peanuts, dry peas, rapeseed, long 
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grain rice, medium and short grain rice, safflower seed, seed cotton, sesame, soybeans, sunflower 
seed and wheat.  

Farm owners have a one-time opportunity to update PLC payment yields that take effect beginning 
with crop year 2020. If the owner accompanies the producer to the office, the yield update and 
enrollments may be completed during the same office visit.  

More Information  

For more information on ARC and PLC, download our program fact sheet or our 2014-2018 farm 
bills comparison fact sheet. Online ARC and PLC election decision tools are available 
at fsa.usda.gov/arc/plc. To enroll, contact your FSA county office for an appointment. 

 
USDA Offers Individuals Options to Complete Business 
Online 
Farmers, ranchers and agricultural producers have online options to access U.S. Department of 
Agriculture (USDA) programs, including Farm Service Agency’s Agriculture Risk Coverage/Price 
Loss Coverage (ARC/PLC), Loan Deficiency Payments (LDPs), producer farm data, such as 
Common Land Unit data through FSAfarm+, and the Natural Resources Conservation Service’s 
Conservation Client Gateway. 

Producers doing business as an individual with these agencies first need to sign up for the Level 2 
eAuthentication access. Currently USDA eAuthentication does not have the mechanism to issue 
accounts to businesses, corporations, other entities or for anyone acting on behalf of another 
individual or entity. 

Users with a secure Level 2 eAuthentication ID linked to their USDA customer record can apply for 
select USDA programs, view and print farm maps and farm records data. Enrolling is easy! 

1. Contact your local service center to confirm you have a USDA customer record with a 
primary email address. Use our Service Center Locator to find your local office. 

2. Navigate to the eAuth Account Registration page. 
3. Select "Customer" on the registration page. 
4. Enter your primary email address, which should match what USDA has on your customer 

record. You will receive an email from eAuth asking you to confirm your email address. 
Click the “Continue Registration” link in this email to continue the registration process. Note: 
When you log in, your User ID will be your email address.  

5. Next, enter your name and set a password. 
6. Finally, you will need to verify your identity. You will be taken to a page where you will need 

to provide information such as your date of birth and residential address, and then can 
verify your identity online. If you are unable to verify your identity online, contact your local 
USDA Service Center. 

Visit farmers.gov/sign-in to learn more. To locate a Service Center near you or use online services 
not requiring eAuthentication access, visit farmers.gov. For technical assistance, call the 
eAuthentication help desk at 1-800-457-3642. 

 
FSA Makes Changes to Farm Loan, Disaster, Conservation 
and Safety Net Programs to Make it Easier for Customers to 
Conduct Business 
USDA’s Farm Service Agency (FSA) county offices are open in Connecticut by phone appointment 
only until further notice, and FSA staff are available to continue helping agricultural producers with 
program signups, loan servicing and other important actions. Additionally, FSA is relaxing the loan-
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making process and adding flexibilities for servicing direct and guaranteed loans to provide credit to 
producers in need. 

FSA Service Centers are open for business by phone appointment only. While our program delivery 
staff will continue to come into to the office, they will be working with our agricultural producers by 
phone and using email and online tools whenever possible. 

FSA is delivering programs and services, including: 

• Farm loans; 
• Commodity loans; 
• Farm Storage Facility Loan program; 
• Disaster assistance programs, including signup for the Wildfire and Hurricane Indemnity 

Program Plus (this includes producers now eligible because of losses due to drought and 
excess moisture in 2018 and 2019); 

• Safety net programs, including 2020 signup for the Agriculture Risk Coverage and Price 
Loss Coverage programs; 

• Conservation programs; and 
• Acreage reports. 

FSA is relaxing the loan making process and adding flexibilities for servicing direct and guaranteed 
loans to provide credit to producers in need. For a full list of flexibilities, visit 
farmers.gov/coronavirus. 

Contacting FSA 
FSA will be accepting additional forms and applications by facsimile or electronic signature. Some 
services are also available online to customers with an eAuth account, which provides access to the 
farmers.gov portal where producers can view USDA farm loan information and payments and view 
and track certain USDA program applications and payments. Customers can track payments, report 
completed practices, request conservation assistance and electronically sign documents. 
Customers who do not already have an eAuth account can enroll at farmers.gov/sign-in. 

FSA encourages producers to contact their county office to discuss these programs and any 
current, and future, temporary changes to farm loan deadlines and the loan servicing options 
available. For Service Center contact information, visit farmers.gov/coronavirus. 

 
Submit Loan Requests for Financing Early 
The Farm Loan team in New London County is already working on operating loans for spring 2021 
so it is important that potential borrowers submit their requests early so they can be timely 
processed. The farm loan team can help determine which loan programs are best for applicants.  

FSA offers a wide range of low-interest loans that can meet the financial needs of any farm 
operation for just about any purpose.  The traditional farm operating and farm ownership loans 
can help large and small farm operations take advantage of early purchasing discounts for spring 
inputs as well expenses throughout the year.  

Microloans are a simplified loan program that will provide up to $50,000 for both Farm Ownership 
and Operating Microloans to eligible applicants. These loans, targeted for smaller operations and 
non-traditional operations, can be used for operating expenses, starting a new agricultural 
enterprise, purchasing equipment, and other needs associated with a farming operation. The staff at 
the New London County FSA office can provide more details on farm operating and microloans and 
provide loan applications. Loans to beginning farmers and members of underserved groups are a 
priority. 

Other types of loans available include: 
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Marketing Assistance Loans allow producers to use eligible commodities as loan collateral and 
obtain a 9-month loan while the crop is in storage. These loans provide cash flow to the producer 
and allow them to market the crop when prices may be more advantageous.   

Farm Storage Facility Loans can be used to build permanent structures used to store eligible 
commodities, or for storage and handling trucks, or portable or permanent handling equipment. A 
variety of structures are eligible under this loan, including bunker silos, grain bins, hay storage 
structures and refrigerated structures for vegetables and fruit. A producer may borrow up to 
$500,000 per loan.   

Please call the New London County office if you have questions about any of the loans available 
through FSA. 

 
Supervised Credit 
Farm Service Agency (FSA) Farm Loan programs are considered supervised credit. Unlike loans 
from a commercial lender, FSA loans are intended to be temporary in nature. Therefore, it is our 
goal to help you graduate to commercial credit, and our farm loan staff is available to help 
borrowers through training and credit counseling. 

The FSA team will help borrowers identify their goals to ensure financial success. Through this 
process, FSA staff will advise borrowers in developing strategies and a plan to meet your 
operation’s goals and graduate to commercial credit. Ultimately, the borrower is responsible for the 
success of the farming operation, but FSA’s staff will help in an advisory role to provide the tools 
necessary to help you achieve your operational goals and manage your finances. 

For more information on FSA farm loan programs, visit fsa.usda.gov. 

 
Communication is Key in Lending 
Farm Service Agency (FSA) is committed to providing our farm loan borrowers the tools necessary 
to be a success. A part of ensuring this success is providing guidance and counsel from the loan 
application process through the borrower’s graduation to commercial lending institutions. While it is 
FSA’s commitment to advise borrowers as they identify goals and evaluate progress, it is crucial for 
borrowers to communicate with their farm loan staff when changes occur. It is the borrower’s 
responsibility to alert FSA to any of the following: 

• Any proposed or significant changes in the farming operation; 
• Any significant changes to family income or expenses; 
• The development of problem situations; 
• Any losses or proposed significant changes in security 

In addition, if a farm loan borrower cannot make payments to suppliers, other creditors, or FSA on 
time, contact your farm loan staff immediately to discuss loan servicing options.For more 
information on FSA farm loan programs, visit fsa.usda.gov. 

 
USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender. To file a complaint of discrimination, 
write: USDA, Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, Office of Adjudication, 1400 
Independence Ave., SW, Washington, DC 20250-9410 or call (866) 632-9992 (Toll-free Customer 
Service), (800) 877-8339 (Local or Federal relay), (866) 377-8642 (Relay voice users). 
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